Staff Senate Meeting

Nebraskan Student Union, Sandhills Room
September 17, 2013, 10:30 a.m.
Present:
Admin/
Managerial/Professional
Jon Watts, Megan Fryda, Mitch O’Neill,







Diana Jones, Scot Fransk
Office




Paula Fuestman, Stacy Darveau, Lori Skarka


Service


   
Kimberley Orcutt, Tammy Dietz  

Ex-Officio



Cheryl Bressington 
Absent:
A/M/P   



Dusty Newton (excused)

Service



Don Wellensiek (unexcused)
Guests: 





Ken Trantham, Faculty Senate President







Barb Estes, Leadership UNK

Recognition of Excellence Award September 2013
Information Technology Services Team

I. Vice President Diana Jones called the meeting to order at 10:32 a.m.  Jones welcomed Ken Trantham, Faculty Senate President, and Barb Estes, Leadership UNK as guests.
II. Roll call was taken by Secretary Lori Skarka
III. Adoption of Agenda – With the amendments of adding Homecoming September 21 and the change in guests.  Motion:  O’Neill/Darveau - Unanimous approval. 

IV. Approval of Minutes – July minutes were approved electronically.  The committee did not meet in August.
V. Treasurer’s Report – Paula Fuestman
Monthly Treasurer’s Report – Fuestman used the dates of July 17, 2013 to September 16, 2013 since the committee did not meet in August.  The remaining balance for both accounts is $3620.02 YTD.  Motion:  Orcutt/Dietz – Unanimous approval.  
VI. Correspondence and Staff Senate website – Lori Skarka 
A thank you note from Judy Spellman was read thanking the committee for selecting her for the SAFE award.  Skarka reported she has met with Thane Web and has taken the Cascade Server training to prepare moving the SS web page from Ektron to Cascade by October.  Skarka relayed to the committee Webb would prefer the web pages not be used to store data and suggests using other methods to archive information.  The committee voiced concern in having the previous information readily available if requested.  The committee also questioned if the information currently on the Ektron page should remain for viewing by the North Central Association (NCA) accreditation team.  Skarka suggested creating guidelines for the use of the web page and what should be posted so information would be consistent as personnel changes, noting each previous secretary used different formats.  Jones and Skarka will consult with Kim Elliott, Academic Publications Coordinator for guidance on how she manages the Faculty Senate web page.
VII. Committee Status Update
Parade Committee – Paula Fuestman reported construction of the float is progressing well with the painting and finishing touches to be done Wednesday September 18 and Thursday September 19.
Professional Committee – Diana Jones reported Shelly Fleck has resigned from the Recognition Committee and Dee Ellingson has been re-elected as chair of the Professional Development Committee.  Michelle Smidt is now overseeing the ASSIST program.
VIII.  Goal Setting
A.  By-Law review – Bressington reports work will be in progress soon.
B.  Retooling Employee Service Award – The committee briefly discussed how nominees are selected for the award and ways to improve the selection process.  Bressington noted a process is needed that’s meaningful yet easy to do.  She added it is difficult to get nominations and questioned if the process may be too cumbersome.  Fuestman voiced a concern mentioned by some employees who feel a lack of recognition by being overlooked by their supervisors as nominees although they have received good performance evaluations.  Bressington stressed VC Johnson wants the nominations for employees who are doing more above and beyond their everyday work. A reoccurring issue is what kinds of recognition and awards should be given to employees for service and retirement.  She is currently working with Randy Mattley of Marketing and Creative Services to design awards which are meaningful and branded. Bressington will draft a proposal and present it to the committee.
C.  UNK Smoking policy
Fransk reported he has been in contact with Ismael Torres who is also researching a campus-wide tobacco free policy.  They have discussed the idea with the Tobacco Free Coalition, and plan to meet with Student Body President Moses Moxey to gather input from the student body.  Fransk feels the opening of the new Wellness Center would be an appropriate time to pursue an anti-tobacco policy.  Smoking cessation classes would be made available to those wishing to quit.  Discussion included holding an open forum with the staff to discuss the policy and possibly holding it in conjunction with the UNK Employee Health and Benefits Fair November 21. Surveying the employees and students as well as voting on the issue was also discussed.  Fransk will provide updates when they are available.  Trantham offered to present the information to the Faculty Senate Executive Committee for their consideration. 
IX. Announcements/Area Updates – Trantham commented he visited the meeting to learn what concerns the Staff Senate and plans to regularly attend the meetings.  
Fransk announced demonstrations of the new equipment for the Wellness Center will be the week of September 23.  An announcement will be made inviting the UNK community to try the new equipment.

X. Adjournment – Motion: O’Neill/Fransk – Unanimous approval.  Meeting adjourned at 11:30am.

Next meeting:  Tuesday, October 15, 2013 at 10:30 a.m. 
Sisler Room, Memorial Student Affairs Building
